
June 12, 2018    Town of Pleasant Valley Monthly Board Meeting & BOR Mtg 

 

 

The monthly meeting for the Town of Pleasant Valley was held on Tuesday, June 12, 2018 at 7:40 PM.  

Chairman Nolte called the meeting to order.  All in attendance sited the Pledge of Allegiance.   

 

Motion by Kerry and 2nd by Bob to rearrange the order of the agenda but not omit or add any items.  

Carried. 

 

Financial report by Treasurer: checking $259,711.51; cemetery CD $2,783.57; General CD’s $13,279.19.  

Motion by Bob and 2nd by Kerry to accept the treasurer’s report.  Motion carried.   

 

Building permit request for Jason Bignell & Karen Casey-Bignell. $200,000 for a new home 1622 square 

feet and a 36x54 shed for $40,000.  Contingent upon sanitary permit.   Motion by Kerry and 2nd by Bob. 

 

Building permit request for Scott Holm at 1699 60th ave for $5000 worth of home remodeling.  Motion by 

Kerry and 2nd by Bob.   

 

Building permit request for Robert & Helen Usiak for a driveway off 30th Ave.  Motion by Kerry and 2nd by 

Bob.  Motion carried. 

 

Clerk read the minutes from the May 8, 2018 monthly board meeting.  Motion by Bob and 2nd by Kerry to 

accept the clerk’s report as read.  Carried. 

 

Motion by Kerry and 2nd by Bob to accept Eric Kleven’s assessment contract for 2019 in the amount of 

$4,700. 

 

Motion by Bob and 2nd by Kerry to approve and pay the following orders.  Motion carried. 

 

#13258  Mark DeBoe     $600 

#13259  St. Croix County Hwy Dept   $872.45 

#13260   Kleven Property Assessment LLC   $2500.00 

#13261  Murtha Sanitation    $2307.50 

#13262  Darrell’s Septic Service, Inc.   $110 

#13263  St. Croix Electric     $109.92 

 

   

Meeting adjourned.   

 

Megan Miller, Clerk  

 

 

 

 


